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The following for your information is a copy of a transcript 
of the joint press conference of·: Mr Paisley and Mr Molyneaux 
After their meeting with. t.he Secretary of State on 20 
September. I am afraid then are ·•oae unavoidable gaps, as the 
conference was a bit confused-in place• with both Paisley and 
Molyneaux talking at the same time with the re�lt that neither 
could be heard.· 

'lrontaript; of ua,.- CgpfKMQtt gi.yen by ran Pai.Bely 
anti Jim Molynpawg follqyi.pq their antinq :,rit;h the 

seaman: oi QaH cm 20 sept,aber 1921 

Jia .Nol.ynaaug 
We did indicate- to you,. arid it. w.ti11 c,cma aa no •urprise, that 
we intended to put at the tos{of.tbe 119enda the hideou• 
problem• of inc,reasing lll!Uder_in.·Nbrtbern Ireland and we are 
not making that a precondition to anything else. we are simply 
saying that a• - sit here today this is the most important 
subjec,t a• far a• the people of·Northern· Ireland are 
concerned. we had to put candidly to- the Secretary of state 
what.we have diacovered on our. respective trip$ al-ong the 
frontier region of Northezn Ireland over the past two or three 
months when other people have been on holidays, that whatever 
the prote•tation• and boast• may be about improved security, 
that:•eems to exi•t only at:Belfast-Dublin level. For one 
reason or another it does not seem to tranamit itself down to 
the frontier region it•elf. That•• no reflection on the 
security forc,es in the south - it may be that they don't have 
the re•ourc,es; it may mean·that they have an enormous alllount 
of territory to cover, more th•n·they can c,ope with; but what 
we did have a duty to explain to the Sec,retary of State and 
explain to you is that it simply la not real to go around 
fooling the worid into bellaving,that the Anglo-Irish 
Agreement ha• led to greatly impxoved sec,urity in Northern 
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Ireland. You only have to look at the statistics - truly 
alarming statistics - in the·way that the figures have more 
than doubled, and almost trebled, since the Anglo-Irish 
Agreement waa signed. Th• lat.st statistics are truly 
horrifying and we did draw attention to the fact that for the 
first ti.Jlle for many many years ·the ao-callad Loyalist 
terrorists appear to be eveb mot'e effective than the IRA in 
their dastardly deeds and that doesn't augur well for the 
immediate future and is an additional reason why action ha■ to 
be taken in the very near f·liture� 

We did feel compelled to atr-• to the Secretary of State that 
members of her Majesty'■ Government should think very 
carefully before they made.ambiguous statements such as the 
favourite ritual expression ·that •� want to make it quit• 
clear•, ■ay they, "that we,bave no ■elfi■h vested 
interest in economic or •trat.egio terms in remaining in 
Northern Ireland". Because: that me■aage - whether it is 
intended or not to be beamed at the IRA - it is a fact that 
the IRA and the so-called Loyalists are the only people who 
listen to it. And what they· are aaying is that •well we the 
IRA are engaged in the caJDpaign.•to force the Brit■ out•, Her 
Majesty'• Government appear to th- to be ■aying: •well, we 
would like to get out as soon a■ - can" - so that they have 
in fact established a sort·of common ground. I think we made 
that point fairly forcefully and I think it will be acted 
upon. 

Ian Paisley 
Well I would say that it waa a blunt and very forthright 
exchange as far as security is oonoerned and we will be 
meeting the Secretary of State again, both our parties, on 
this issue of ••curity. Aa Mr Molyneaux has rightly said we 
were not making this a precondition for any talks. But we 
were saying that the situation i• very very serious in 
Northern Ireland at the·present:t1me. We are not at all 
happy about the way the Searetary of State has handled it. I 
did mention and.Mr Molyneaux ha• already mentioned about the 
statement• that he had made about having no selfish int•r•■t. 
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I rai•ed the statements that he made that they couldn't give 
•ecurity to the people of Northern Ireland, all the people of
Northern Ireland, and in the context in which he aaid he'would
make an appeal to paramilitaries to atop killing one another
and I said by •o doing he·was throwing people into the hands
of the paramilitaries, who are saying "well if the_Goverrunent
cannot protect us who ar. going to protect us"? And I
pointed out that the outburat· of Mr Mawhinney a.bout telling
them to leave off their balaclava helmets and to tell the
people of Northern Ireland and indeed the whole of Ireland
what their agenda was. A• & m&n said to me at the funeral of
one of my constituent• yesterday - the police officer who was
murdered in Swatragh - h• said "·here.'s the agenda, death,
that is their agenda".

I said that theae sort of·_}'t_atement■ don't help at all in any 
matter. I also raised the.matter of the terrible happenings 
at the border which includ.t·the attack on the home of the 
Nel■on family and nobody from �he Northern Ireland Office has 
even been there to this day·to say to the people what sort of 
seourity they are going-to·give them. While I am meeting Lord 
Belated with those familie■·naxt w-k I thought that it wa■ 
terrible that in that sitU&tion·nothing wa■ done. And as Mr 
Molyneaux again ha• ■aid - know that at the border there is 
not security because the IRA were able for one hour to hold up 
all traffic, 30 armed IRA men and yet that never infiltrated 
through to the :Sri tiah fore•• o.n- the other side. When the 
guards were I don't know. Where the Irish army was I don't 
know. But that is what happened. 

I think the other matter which _is very important i■ that we 
presented to the Secretary of State hi• speech in the House of 
Co111111on■• You know we have bee_n savaged by men like Dr. 
Alderdice and others by saying we want to change the rules but 
thi■ is what he aaid and w• read it to him -"For myself I hope 
that it will prove possibl·• in due aourse to have further l exobangea with the parties and with the Irish Government to 
explore initially on a bilat•ral basis whether we can 
establi•h terms on which fresh discussions could be held" 
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and at the same exchange h• said thiss "I hop• that if I 
approach the parties a little later this year about the 
possibility of entering talks again, of starting fresh talks, 
I shall receive the same warm welcome as on a previous 
occasion, We ■hall meet to renegotiate the basis on which we 
do s0.

0 

Thi• ia not Ian Paisely or Jim Molyneaux, this i• the 
Secretary of State in the House of Commons telling us "we 
shall meet to renegotiate the basis on which we do ■o", And 
he goes further, "all", and this include• Dr Alderdice, John 
Hume and all that were at the talks, "All those who have 
taken part in the talks so far think that we may wish to vary 
some of the elements on procedure" So the proposal to have a 
fresh basis was accepted, and indeed, put on record by the 
Secretary of State himself� 

But the amazing thing that has developed is that Mr Collins 
wants to change the goal post• completely and he said, and I 

am quoting from the Belfast Telegraph, a very reliable 
publication of September 14, '91, and of course this was 
confirmed in other papers - I am not just give giving them the 
blame for this - Mr Collins insisted that inter-party 
negotiations must be und•r the auspices of the Anglo-Irish 
Agreement. Now there is an ultimatu� from Dublin in the future 
we must talk under the auspices of the Anglo-Irish Agreement. 
Well we told the Secretary of State that Mr Collins must 
publicly repudiate that. We will not talk and never have 
talked under the auspice• of the Anglo-Irish Agreement and 
that was clear and of course the Secretary of State admitted 
that the talks were not under the auspices of the Anglo- Irish 

Agreement and he said he would take instant action on that 
matter. So there can be no talk• until that is clarified. 
We do feel that the way forward now is for us to have in this 
forum, and this is the parliamentary forum, we can meet 
Government Ministers here and we can enter into discussions to 

see can we get that basis. The three leaders of the main 

parties are here and the Secretary of State can talk to them 

and we feel that that'• hi• duty now, to talk to the three 
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party leaders and see can we get this basia which he himself 
ha■ discu■aed. 

Mr, Molyneaqa; 

There was a little bit of missing evidence which ma.y have been 
made public before, that on the day before Mr Brooke announced 
Her Majesty's Government·'• declsion to wind up the talks and 
the decision was theirs, probably taken over here the previous 
week, He met the four party leader■ on that afternoon of the 
2nd July and he saids "I just_ wanted to inform you that we 
have decided to wind up the talks in an orderly fa■hion so 
that perhaps I or a ■uc�••or may _be able to build on what has 
been already achieved but", he said, •not in this type of 
forum" and then lately he reminded me of my lol'orda •not on the 
high wire act", •o that indic:at�e that Mr Paisley has said 
that there is common grou�£l between the three of us - the 

Secretary of State, and.the two.'of·us - that we see no merit, 
any of us, and he was the·•first to aay that, in going back and 
resuming a structure of talks: which had manifestly proved to 
be faulty and defective. So that is on that basis that we 
would be •••king to go forward and it see:u natural to avoid 

I
th• kind of situation, a repeat of the kind of situation, 
which I was thinking the other day would be laughed to scorn 
here if for example the Secretary of.State for Scotland were 
to invite to Mr Kinnock, Mr Ashdown, Mrs Ewing, Mr Paisely 
and me to go to Edinburgh for- three months to talk about 
Scottish devolution. Talking should be done here. This is 
where we are all elected to represent the views of our people 
and put forward viewe. So I agree with the Secretary of ! State and I agree with what Mr Paisley has said - we have a 
duty which we will fulfil of cti•cuuing at any time with Mr 
Brooke or any of Her Majeaty•• Ministers the ways and means of 
improving the Governance of Northern. Ireland, 

Reporter Does this mean that the round-table talks are then at 
a total end, , •••.• • ••••• Alliance Party ...... ? 

©NAI/D FA/2021/45/292 



26-SEP-1991 16:49 P.06 

• 

Mr. Molyneaux 
The Harland and Wolfe operation· .on which I model many of th••• 
suggestions, that the three parliam.ntary parties meeting 

initially with the then Secretary of State , Mr. King, and 
then meeting the Prima Minister for a major swmnit and 
persuading the Prime Minister (rath•r out of charter to do for 
Harland & Wolf• what she 'flatly refus� to do for Sunderland 
and roughly the same <Reek) so t·hat it• development of that 
very natural pattern of ·consultations and moving forward. It 
sets an example for politicians hare because we would like to 

see the day come when Mr. Ma1or'and Mr Kinnock and Mr Ashdown 
would sit down around the table and talk about the health 

service - - would ba pre)?al:ed to co-chair that meeting 
wouldn't we? 

Rtporter But will that exc}ude the Alliance Party if you have 

the talks at Westmin■tar? 

Mr. Molyneaux 

They could put in their input through bilateral talks, but in 
the context of parliamentary affairs, it haa got to be tho.■e 
who are elected by the people of· Northern Ireland to serve 

them in parliament and if they ha.,,. taken their seats of 
course, one haa not taken hi• seat so he i• not ... 

Mr, Paislay 
The other thing is that the talk11 about talks, and first of 
all we have to get the basis, the Secretary of State did not 
talk to the Alliance Party at all ..••...•. we feel that if we 

are to get this basi• if the Secretary of State says we must 
have it then its up to him to use this parliamentary forum to 

gat it and that is the reasonable way to do it and the other 
thing of cour•• talking about the Alliance Party, if the 

'Alliance Party must be at the tabla, and that is what people 
are saying then I would ••Y the opposition parties must be at 
the table in the South of. Ireland when we come to talk about 
unscrambling of the Anglo•Iri•h·· Agreement as it refers to the 
Irish Republic. There are many people in south of Ireland who 
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perhaps would see a lot clearer with the Unioni•t• on Article• 

2 and 3. So if you are going to say Alliance Party becauee 

they more or less back up the SOL� that they should sit at the 

table, then you have to have it both ways. 

But we are not talking about the talk• a• auch at the moment 

we are talking about getting the ba■is for the talks and the 

ba•i• for the talks a.re not on the basi• of Mr Collins 

auggestion and he has got to repudiate that. We will not 

talk under the auspice■ of. the Anglo-Irish Agreement, We 

never heard of that proposal ever being put before and we have 

taken up his challenge and there will be no talk• until that 

is off the table, Ha now publicly baa to repudiate what he's 

given to Northern Ireland and try to stick down my throat as 

an elected repre••ntative that you will talk under the Anglo 

Irish Agreement. 

Mr. Molvn11ux 

I think it is fair to aay that th•· Secretary of State was at 

one with ua and our reooileotion that we clearly understood 

all three of ua, that we were not during that period talking 

under the auspice• of the-Anglo Irish Agreement which had been 

suspended for the express purposa·of .nabling discussions to 

take place. 

Mr, Paisley 

Be accepted that without any question of it, he was very 

alarmed today when we brought his attention to it. 

Reporter 

Given that it took so long to eat·abliah the basis for the 

earlier talks and that because of. what Collins has now said 

that is compounding the difficulties that we have been getting 

back to the basis of discus■ing what the talks should be about 

and how it should be conducted, it seems unlikely to most 

reasonable people that these.talks have any chance at all of 

getting off the ground because the election is going to 

intervene_ sooner or later and neither of you two will want to 

put yourselves in jeopardy befora an election. 
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Mr. Paisley 

We don't worry about putting our•�lvea in jeopardy, We were 
the people that initiated theae t·alk•. Mr, Molyneaux and me 
are the people who initiated the talk■, We are now seeking 
to initiate in getting the■• condition■ met but he himself has 
said, what must be. We dld not put our■elves in jeopardy at 
all, I would repudiate that remark, I don't think that 
politicians put themselve■ in jeopardy by doing what is right 
and we did absolutely what was right, we were·•·••••••• by 
the Southern Government,· who. said we · are going to have an 
Irish Conference an!i we.said yo11 aN not going to have an 
Irish Confereno• while we are talking, and we made that clear. 

Mr, Molyneaux 

The general election issue doesn't enter into my 
considerations either beoa�•• we have a duty to do what we 
think is right for the pe.ople in Northezn Ireland, not just 
the on•• who elected us, and that we are determined to do and 
in earnest of that we did ••Y that election or no election 
that the bilateral talk• ought to get underway with the leaat 
possible delay. We did point out that we are within three 
weeks of Parliament resuming_its· activities and th&t that 
would be the natural tme.wh•n the rttal nitty gritty talks 
should begin - as early a■ that.: 

Reporter • , 

Did you raise the possibility of a. gap in the Anglo-Irish 
Agreement? 

Mr, Paisley 

He said that that was taken for granted, that would have to be 
a real break and also that Maryfield would have to cease it■ 
operations, and he know■ will not talk without that. 

Reporter: 
What would be a real break? 
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Mr. Paisleys 
Well we didn't go onto the length o.f that. I will tell you 
what the real break i■ in Mr. Molyneaux'• view and my view, is 
time sufficient to do the job·. If matter■ arise that I call 
injury time •••••· 
we must have time 
question to you: 

Mr, Molynuux 

that must b• taken into consideration, 
to do the job. And let me just put one 
what good.did-the .16th July do? 

We had the same standard c0111111.unique which roughly the same 

wording has been di1hed out in the aftermath of every single 
meeting of the Conference.· Th� j�xtaposition of the 
paragraph■ is a wee bit ctifferertt admittedly, but apart from 
that it was the usual. 

Mr. Paisley 
·• · 

If it hadn't be•n ..••. , We could have continued with the 
Secretary of State. 

Reporters 
Could I be clear about what· you are actually want to happen ? 
Do you favour a formal aetting where th• three party leader• 
are meeting the Secretary of StAte on the basis that you are 
all representing your conatitu•nta? • 

Mr Paisleys 
Mr Molyneaux and myself would welcome the fullest publicity 
because the last time you will note that it wa• not Mr 
Molyneaux and me making ·ata.tements -- at Stormont. There was 
many people making 1tatement■ but it wasn't the leader• that 
ware making the statement■• We welcomed the breakthrough when 
we could tell the people of Northern Ireland what actually has 
happened. We don't anything secret at all but there will have 
to be informal talks to get:thi• thing 
resolved .........................•.. � ..... •· ................... . 

. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .. . .. ..... . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .

. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .
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Reporter: 
Why don't you think the talk• can re•ume where they left off? 

Mr Paisley: 
You had better ask the Secretary of State, he says they cant. 
You have that statement "we shall need to renegotiate the 

basis on which we do so•. 

Reporter 
Is there enough good-will at this time for the talka to 
proceed? 

Mr Paisley: 

I don't accept that they floundered. They were brought to an 
end by Mr Collins and the Secretary of State. We didn't brinq 
them to an end. We were stJll at the.table and he called us in 
and told us he was bringing t·hem to an end. 

Reporter: 

What are the effects of the tit - for - tat killings? 

Mr Paisley: 
Very very seriou•• We are in a very serious position and we 
told him that in no uncertain manner. We have to talk to him 

again about security. 

Reporter: 

Have you set a date for another meeting? 

Mr Paisley: 
No. 
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